
  
 

 
 

Project Update: October 2023 

Tunnel Project Advances to Next Stage of Procurement 

Following a successful Request for Qualifications, the Province announced on October 18, 2023 
a shortlist of teams that will move forward to the Request for Proposals (RFP) phase of 
procurement for the Fraser River Tunnel Project to replace the George Massey Tunnel.  

 
In alphabetical order, the three teams are:  
 
Cross Fraser Partnership 

• Bouygues Construction Canada Inc. 
• Fomento de Construcciones y Contratas Canada Ltd. 
• Pomerleau BC Inc. 
• Arcadis Canada Inc. 

• Boskalis Canada Dredging and Marine Services Ltd. 

Daewoo-GS JV 

• Daewoo Engineering and Construction Co., Ltd. 
• GS Engineering and Construction Corp. 

• Hatch Ltd. 
• Ramboll A/S 

Fraser River Tunnel Constructors 

• Acciona Infrastructure Canada Inc. 
• Aecon Constructions, a division of Aecon Construction Group Inc. 
• Flatiron Constructors Canada Limited 
• Strukton Immersion Projects B.V. 
• AECOM Canada Ltd. 

• Tunnel Engineering Consultants VOF 

  

These proponents will spend the next several months working on their RFP submissions, which 
will be carefully evaluated before one team is selected to begin design of the Fraser River 
Tunnel Project next spring.  
 
Read the news release here.  

https://news.gov.bc.ca/releases/2023MOTI0161-001607


  
 

 
The Project is being procured through a Progressive Design-Build with Target Price model. One 
of the many benefits to this procurement model is that it  allows design to progress 
concurrently with the Project’s environmental assessment.  
 

 

 

 
 

About the Project  
Once completed, the new eight-lane, toll-free tunnel will provide safer and more efficient travel 

across the Fraser River. The tunnel will include three general-purpose lanes and a dedicated 
transit lane in each direction. Whether you're on a local bus or bus rapid transit, your trip will 

be quick and reliable. It will also provide an active-transportation corridor for pedestrians and 
cyclists for the first time at this crossing.  
 

View the Highway 99 Tunnel Program video.  
 

• Questions and Feedback 
 

Please contact the project team at the email address below or visit the community office if 

you have any questions or would like to learn more about the Highway 99 Tunnel Program.  

 

Members of the public will have another opportunity to ask questions and share feedback 

with the project team at our next open house in fall 2023. Stay tuned for details.  

 

 

https://youtu.be/R8NGfbAjHec?si=Ig1qrZwFJuJZtCZn


  
 

Did you receive this email as a forward? Sign up here to receive our updates 
directly. 

Contact the Project 

Construction Inquiries 

(Steveston Interchange Project) 

24/7 phone line at 1-888-270-1075 

StevestonProject@flatironcorp.com 

 

Community Office 

5180 Ladner Trunk Rd, Delta 

Wednesdays & Thursdays:  

9 a.m. – 5 p.m. (closed at lunch) 

 General Highway 99 Tunnel Program 

Information 

highway99tunnelprogram@gov.bc.ca 

www.highway99tunnel.ca 
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